
MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 13th MAY 2016 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. D.May, 
Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. K. Haines


In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk), and Cllr. P. Smith
As the position of Chairman and Vice Chairman had reached the end of their annual term the clerk asked for nominations for Chairman for the following year.   Cllr. F. Hill was nominated by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded

by Cllr. D. May – as there were no other nominations and Cllr. F. Hill was willing to continue he was duly elected to continue as Chairman for the ensuing year.   

Cllr. F. Hill as Chairman asked for nominations for Vice Chairman.  Cllr. D. Smith was nominated by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. G. Plowman.    As there were no other nominations and Cllr. D. Smith was willing to continue she was duly elected to serve as Vice Chairman for the ensuing year.
Public Participation
Cllr.P. Smith announced various activities within the district over the next few weeks.
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/5
Apologies for absence.
Received and accepted from  Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. J. Cousins, Cllr. M. Stanton and Cllr. L. Chilton
2/5
Variation in order of business
No change deemed necessary
3/5
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared 
4/5       Planning Applications and decisions


New applications 

31 Blacksmiths Lane – new dwelling – discussed at length by the Parish Council who felt that the 
application should be opposed.  The Clerk will detail their objections to the Planning Authority


17 Cricket Close – Extension – No objections raised

Existing applications -


School, Trent Lane – to be decided









Dale Farm – barn conversion – refused permission

Appeal for Bladon Fields development – the decision by SDDC to oppose the application was 
overturned at appeal – This may be subject to a further appeal
5/5
To confirm the Minutes of the previous meeting held on 8th April 2016 
These were circulated, read and approved – Proposed by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. D. Smith - unanimous
6/5
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/5
Outstanding Matters.

Defibrillator training for existing and new responders has not yet been finalized as this was proving to be very expensive.  Enquiries will continue.      The notice board on Trent Lane had now been re-sited at the Recreation Ground.  The Clerk will enquire as to when the new notice board will be available - The proposed site will be on the gable wall of the Brickmakers Public House.
8/5       Clerks Report.

The Clerk confirmed that the accounts for 2015/6 had been approved by the internal auditor and would now be forwarded to the external auditor.   A cheque value £600 had been received from Cllr. L Chilton on behalf of Derbyshire County Council as a donation towards the new Notice Board.
9/5
Chairmans Report


Cllr. F. Hill recommended that all parishioners should join the Newton Solney Neighbourhood Watch.   They regularly send e-mails containing very useful information regarding break-ins in the district and the various “scams” that are being carried out – although we are living in a low crime area it pays not to be complacent.   No action as yet has been taken regarding possible planters at various sites in the Parish – they are however still being considered.
10/4
Reports from Councillors

Cllr. D. May reported that the grass verges were getting overgrown.  The Clerk will follow up.   He had also removed a number of fly-post posters that had been left within the village.



Cllr. G. Plowman confirmed that the new church notice board has been fitted.   A wasp nest has been noticed in the wall alongside the bowling green.   Cllr. P. Smith will advise the relevant authority.
11/4
Queens Birthday Celebrations. – 11th June 2016


Arrangements are well in hand for the forthcoming celebrations.    The Parish Council will be giving the children at the local school commemorative coins.     The celebrations on the Recreation Ground are well advanced with various shows, races and competitions arranged.   Parishioners are advised to log into the Newton Solney Events website.
12/4
Recreation Field- dogs, trustees, trim trail, insurance claim

Parishioners are reminded that dogs on the Recreation Field should always be kept on a lead and should  be kept on the footpath.   Following a visit by the Chairman to the Parish Council Solicitors it was suggested that the four existing trustees of the Recreation Field could retire and the Parish Council itself becoming the trustee.  This system in future would be more efficient and less costly.

The Parishioners will look at the trim-trail information and decide exactly which particular items should be included.   The Parish Council have applied for a grant from the Big Lottery Fund for £10,000.

The Parish Councils Insurance solicitor had been in touch with the Clerk, reference a claim for a fall from the climbing frame on the Recreation Field, and advised him that as the equipment had the necessary safety base and had been regularly inspected by SDDC then in his opinion there was no case to answer and he would write to the solicitors claiming damages to this effect.
13/5
Bus Shelter.

The bus shelter had been checked by SDDC who have confirmed that is beyond repair and that a new shelter should be put in its place. SDDC are responsible for its replacement and the Parish Council say that the replacement should be a timber structure as existing.   A grant of £2500 being approx. half the cost of a basic aluminium shelter should be available from Derbys. CC. Therefore if the replacement is to be a timber structure to satisfy our conservation area requirements then the Parish Council may be required to pay part of the cost.    

14/5
Himalayan Balsom.

It is now the best time to tackle the Himalayan Balsom alongside the river to prevent it becoming more invasive.  It was agreed that the Clerk should contact SDDC and enlist their help.

15/5
Grass Verge – Junction  of Trent Lane and Blacksmiths Lane


The grass verge had been severely damaged by construction vehicles.  The Parish Council has been assured that the necessary work to rectify the problem would be put in hand when the building work had been completed.
16/5
Finance

Cheques requiring approval:    R. Parker

Allowable expenses 

£19.50






  R. Parker

re-siting notice board

£130





  R. Parker

Grass cut – recreation Field
£100





  R. Parker

Grass cut – recreation field
£100






  Samble B & W
Solicitors


£180






  J. Marriott

Internal Auditor

£90


To consider requests under s 137       -     None received.

17/5     Date & Time of next meeting 
-   
.e is on he Vari
Friday 10th June 2016 at the Newton Solney Parish Hall at 7.45 pm.  
Details of any applications for planning consent will be available for viewing prior to the meeting.


